
 

 

C u m b e r l a n d  

W o o d t u r n e r s  
www.cumberlandwoodturners.com 

CLUB INFORMATION 
 President:Tom Neckvatal 
 Vice President:Larry Lewis 
 Secretary: Rod Smith 
 Treasurer: Garron Riechers 
 Program Director: Larry Lewis 
 Librarian: Gail Hagenbach 
 Video/Technical: Jon Reiver 
 Web Master: Rod Smith 
Christmas party: 
Gun & Knife:  
Ornament Coordinator: Dan Sauer 
Monthly Raffle: Larry Lewis 
Safety: Larry Lewis 
Beads of Courage: Les Bllack 

 For Club Info or directions visit 
the website: Or call Rod Smith 
 931-267-3859 or Les Black: 931-
788-3975 
 Mentors: 
 (Mentors are available to help  
anyone, any skill level, just call). 
John Lucas:  931-858-2846 
Jon Reiver:   931-267-2575 
Rod Smith: 931-267-3859 
Les Black: 931-267-5184 

Club Meetings: Last Thursday 
of each month  No Meeting in 
December) 
at: 6 PM CT (Social Hour at 5 PM)  
Location: 1432 War Eagle Dr, 
Crossville, TN Includes a 
demonstration. 
Hands on Training: Les Black’s Shop 
1432 War Eagle DR, Tansi TN).  2nd 
Saturday each month 9 AM to 11 AM 
CT  (Training for all skill levels) 

Next workshop December 10, 2022 
 

Dec 9, 2022 Schedule: 
Christmas Party 

January 26, 2023    
Demonstration:Steve Sullentrup 
  .Refreshments: Les Black 
   
  

CUMBERLAND WOODTURNERS NEWSLETTER NOVEMBER 2022 

The challenge for October was to make 

a Christmas Tree or Snowman 

Ornament. There were several  entries. 

The winners were Greg Wood and 

Vince Grilley. Nice job Guys 

 

We had 31 members present. 

 We had 2 guests, Ken Gunnell and 

Cheryl Iorio. 

A Chapter of AAW since 1997 

Mystery Box Winner was Vince Grilley. He won a nice Lidded bowl turned by 

Ken Warrick 

 

http://www.cumberlandwoodturners.com/


 

 

Meeting Minutes: 

Treasurers report: Our balance is: $7834.18 

   Reminder that every Tuesday at 8:00 AM, we will meet at Grinders Coffee Shop on Main Street. Rod 

Smith will send out an E-Mail each week as a reminder. 

   Reminder that Housekeeping at Les’s shop is important. It is nice to have such a facility. If everyone 

would pitch in after the Demo and put chairs away, sweep up the chips, and help put back tables. 

     Dan Sauer reported that the tree at Dogwood Exchange was set up on November 3.Reminder, do not 

date your ornaments. As of the November meeting, Dogwood has sold over $2700.00 in ornaments. 

Thank you,  Angela..  

      Tom has proposed a club challenge for January. Bring in some of the Burls that were given at the 

October meeting.        

      There is still a need for Beads Of Courage boxes and Wig Stands. Les Black has Beads for the BOC 

boxes. Thanks to all those who have contributed. Also, we need Wig Stands for the hospital Cancer 

Center. All gifts are greatly appreciated. 

    John Lucas did a critique on a Buckeye Bowl. He talked about form and different shapes, sanding, and 

finishes. Thank you John. It was very informative.      

     Larry Lewis has the sign up sheet for next years demonstrators and refreshments. Do not wait too long 

to sign up. You do not want to miss your opportunity to demo.  

     The club held the drawing for the scholarship to either John C Campbell or Arrowmont. The winner 

was Tom Neckvatal. He will receive a full tuition but the travel and housing will be at his epence 

Congradulations, Tom. 

    In the club cabinet, the club has supplies for sale. Items such as CA glue, Epoxy, Debonder, 

Acelerator, and sandpaper. We now have a supply of the CA glue that Mark Sillay sells. The bottles are 

$34.00 and the Accelerator is $12.00 

No old business was discussed 

   New Business, 

The election of officers for the coming year was held. The officers for next year will be Tom Neckvatal 

as President, Larry Lewis for Vice President, Rod Smith as Secretary, and Garron Riechers as Treasurer.    

   We are having a Christmas party this year. It will be December 9, 2022 at 6 PM at Tom Neckvatal’s 

house. Jon Reiver is coordinating the event. People interested should contact Jon Reiver and let him 

know how many are coming and what side dish you will be bringing. The Club will provide the meat, 

usually a spiral sliced ham and Kentucky Fried Chicken. We will have a gift exchange, so if you would 

like a gift then bring a gift. If you would like your significant other to have a gift, then bring a gift for 

them.  

             Please visit our club WEB Site www.cumberlandwoodturners,com. There is a list of Up Coming 

Events and Tips and Projects from our demos and other sources. 

     We had a very lively auction and raised money for the club. All items donated are appreciated. 

 

Safety Note 

Larry Lewis talked the dangers of dust. Breathing in any dust is harmful. Also, some people have 

allergic reactions to dust. It is recommended to use a dust mask or an air respirator.  

A web site has more info 

. https://www.p65warnings.ca.gov/fact-sheets/wood-dust 

 

The AAW Safety Booklet is posted on our website, along with other safety tips. 

CUMBERLAND WOODTURNERS NOTES 

http://www.cumberlandwoodturners,com/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 

 

2022  Demonstrations  Refreshments  

January Steve Sullentrup  Les Black 

February Dennis Johnson 

Turning a Lantern 

 Garron Reichers 

March  Tom Neckvatal Bruce Manning 

April Dan Sauer Jon Reiver 

May John Lucas  Tim Audette 

June  Jake Niedling Gail Hagenbach 

July Jon Reiver Ken Walker 

August  Garron Reichers Vince Grilley 

September  Les Black Johnnie Franklin 

October Ken Warrick Dan Sauer 

November Bruce Brackett Bob Cote 

January  2023 Steve Sullentrup Les Black 

 



 

 

                 

                 

SHOW AND TELL 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

   

 BRUCE BRACKETT TURNING CHRISTMAS TREE TOPPER 

Bruce did a fine demonstration on the turning of a Christmas Tree Topper. Starting with the center globe with a diameter of 

approximately 3 inches. The finial was next and should be about twice the diameter of the globe, Finally, the base should be 

about 2 inches long, 1 inch goes inside the globe and 1 inch below, This length is necessary to support the topper on the tree. 

Bruce uses the gray Scotch Brite for finishing. Very well done, Bruce. The Challenge for January is a tree topper. 

 

  

  

  



 

 

 

                               D0NATED FOUR POSTER BED 

I met with Mrs Hollinger, the lady that donated the bed to the club for the purpose of making 
ornaments and related Christmas items for charity.  She was quite overwhelmed by the creativity 
demonstrated by the club members and thankful her bed was put to good use. Thank you to all who 
participated in the repurposing of the bed by making salable items for charity. 

 

 



 
 

 

      



 
 

 

 


